SPED PAC Meeting with Jessica Murphy, CPS SPED Director

Minutes of June 6, 2006 Meeting

Attendees

Jessica Murphy, Director, CPS SPED

Stefanie Cloutier, President, SPEDPAC

Liz Hopkinson, Vice President, SPEDPAC

Bonnie Polakaff- outgoing Recording Secretary, SPEDPAC

Karen Venti –incoming Recording Secretary, SPEDPAC

Minutes

1. Reviewed and approved last month’s minutes.

2. Discussed with Bonnie and Hope Rubin some editing to ‘Parent to Parent’ flyer to be sent to newly identified special education families based on input at meeting ….

· add disclosure regarding ‘this is not meant to be advice, therapeutic, medically, advocationally, etc.’

· add SPEDPAC website to memo

· discussed mass mailing

· discussed ‘training sessions’:

· keep them low key, private, supportive but not ‘counseling-like’;  agreed to let new parents take the lead; 

· discussed ideas for training such as talking about dos/don’t’s, supplying list of agencies, hospitals, respites, SPEDPAC contacts

3. Updated Planning for 2006-2007 School Year Presentations: 

Confirmed dates/topics:

· Playground Inclusion with David Tynes Sept 26th 2006, 630pm.
· ‘An Evening with the Special Education Director’, December 12, 6:30pm-9pm, Little Theater HS

· 504 vs CAP vs IEP - January 25, 2007 (January 30, 2007 - snow date) Little Theater HS

Tentative dates/topics/next steps:

· Reading Series – presented by Sally Grimes (trainer for Reading First Initiative); 

· 10/11 presentation date not confirmed b/c need funding;

· In Fall, Stephanie to approach PTG President to bridge gap between SPED and regular ed.; talk with PTG about fee contribution for S. Grimes ($300 vs reg ~$1200 fee) and other future presentations that benefit all parents.

· 10/15 (unconfirmed date) Diana Rigby presentation ‘How CPS Implements Reading First Initiative’ 

· awaiting confirmation of S. Grimes presentation.

· Access to the Curriculum – looking at March 2007

· Differentiated Instruction – planning on May 2007

4. Discussion of Draft IEP Process – 

· Discussed parent concern about recent collections of IEPs at TEAM meetings.

· Discussed how ‘draft’ can only be done once.  Once changes have been made/written on IEP draft during meeting, the ‘draft’ becomes a ‘proposed’ IEP.  Parents should leave meeting with summary of changes (hand written is fine) clipped to IEP draft which is now a proposal.  Parents should expect IEP with revisions in 3-5 days from meeting date.

· JM to send out memo outlining draft IEP process, first to teachers and then home to parents in Oct. 2006.

5. Discusssed need for list of teacher qualifications across schools.

6. Discussed summer alternatives to pre-programmed CPS offerings.

7. Discussed concern that current timing of report cards/progress notes distribution doesn’t give time for program change within current school year.

8. The group thanked Bonnie for all her great work and contribution to the SPEDPAC meetings as recording secretary.

Incomplete Action Items, June Mtg 2006

· Discussed whether we needed tables and A/C equip for Tynes presentation 9/26/06

Action Items

· Bonnie editing ‘Parent to Parent’ flyer to be sent to newly identified spec. ed families based on input above.

· Bonnie and Hope Rubin will arrange ‘training session’ for families once 6 interested families have come forward.

· In Fall, Stephanie to approach PTG president about ways to fund SPED presentations/topics which will benefit both audiences; specifically S. Grimes Reading Series.

· Stephanie and Liz to confirm with Diana Rigby her 10/15 presentation date entitled “How CPS Implements Reading First Initiative”.

· JM to send out memo outlining ‘draft IEP process’, first to teachers and then home to parents in Oct. 2006.

Next meetings with JM are:

9/20/06 9:30 am

10/18/06 9:30 am

11/15/06 9:30 am

Submitted 9/7/06 by Karen Venti

Approved 9/20/06

